
 
 
 

Minutes of the November 28, 2012 Langley Research & Development Park 

Business Association Regular Meeting 

Submitted by Brian Wachter 

Attendees: 

Sudhir Mehrotra ViGYAN, Inc. mehrotra@vigyan.com 

Brian Wachter  Bihrle Applied Research Inc bwachter@bihrle.com 

Ellen Templeton City of Hampton etempleton@hampton.gov 

 
OLD Business: 
 

1. Minutes: The minutes of the September 19, 2012 Regular Meeting were reviewed and accepted 
as submitted. 
 

2. Directory Signage Move: Ellen Templeton reported that Advex is planning to use the City access 
road behind the directory signage in order to gain access to additional employee parking. Since 
this will require the relocation of the directory signage, the City wanted to have the approval of 
the LR&DPBA. The proposed change would be to separate the existing signage towers and place 
one to the left of the access road and one to the right. Discussion was held and the Board 
approved the move, noting the requirement that the signage must be positioned to be readable 
by a car at the stop sign. 

 
3. Membership Billing: The Treasurer stated that monies from the 2012 membership billing have 

been coming in and that a summary would be prepared for the next meeting. 
 

4. Road Plans: The topic of the status of the Commander Shepard roadwork was raised. Ellen 
Templeton said that she would investigate obtaining drawings of the road plans so that they 
could be posted on the LR&DPBA web site for anyone interested in the plans. 

 
5. Animals/Pests: Ellen followed up on a prior inquiry regarding whether the City sprays for 

mosquitos in the park. Ellen reported that the City does provide limited spraying and requests 
can be directed to Chris DeHart  at 727-2807. 

 
NEW Business: 
 

1. Next Meeting: The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 15, 2013 at 11:30am at 
Vigyan. 


